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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Communities 4 Families
Meeting Minutes

April 12, 2017
Present: Deborah Clark, Monica Dinney, Rhonda Elias-Penner, Genny Funk-Unrau, Alana Garcia, Allison Groening, Nicolette Jones, Greg McGivor, Lea Neufeld La Rue, Rita Racano, Stan Rossowski, Anne Sikora, Cheryl Starr 
Regrets: Erin Anderson, Catherine Cooke, Molly Dunbar (and other NISWs), Michelle Johnson, Karen Ste. Marie
Staff Present: Ingrid Peters Derry
Chair:  Lea Neufeld La Rue
Recorder: Ingrid Peters Derry

1. Welcome and Introductions
2. Presentation – attendants to the Vulnerable Fathers’ conference in March
· Alana, Mosiac – struck by how female-centric our programs are.  We haven’t always thought this through as well as we should.  She finds herself looking at other things a little more critically and how to be more inclusive.  Male faces in a program would help - strategically inviting people so men feel they are welcome.  Also being mindful of the names of programs.  
· Stan, Thrive – willingness to collaborate struck him.  New tools were useful.  
· Lea, Family Dynamics – we think about dads but don’t focus on them.  Dads are often not included in the conversation.  Men’s mental health was important to think about as well.  Representation from all across Canada was interesting.
· Jess, Thrive (excerpts via email) - I learned some of the barriers that fathers face. I learned more about parental alienation.  We discussed that many of the fathers we see, have had no healthy male role models themselves. I learned how important the essential other parent is to the healthy development of the child.  I learned that the way a father plays with and responds to the child may be different from that of the mother, but it is still attachment, and valuable.  
· Angela Taylor, Inspire Community Outreach (excerpts via email) - There is so much gender bias; women are encouraged to reach out for support, and men often hear, “man up.”  We can make our children and families healthier by including dads, so how can we do that? Let's keep asking and listening. Whether it is by having compassion and understanding for fathers we work alongside, or creating networks of fathers to connect with, there is a lot we can do.  Hearing from men directly about what is important to them, their different perspectives on what is needed and helpful is something I found encouraging. It takes a village to raise a child, so let's include everybody.
· Ian Neufeld La Rue, Klinic (excerpts via email) - Probably the most significant thing I learned was the perspective of fathers as being vulnerable and the unique and inherent gifts they can bring to parenting. As my program works a lot with young men in the MB Youth Centre, my understanding of some of their situations is deeper. I will try to make sure that as a program we don't make assumptions about their situations and perspectives as young fathers. This will hopefully increase our ability to help them.  I didn't see or hear much about gay, bisexual, two-spirit, transgender, gender-non-conforming and non-binary fathers. I know there would be a whole lot of unique barriers and supports for these folks.
3. Consent Agenda

· Approval of Agenda

· Approval of Minutes of March 15, 2017
Motion:  Deborah Clark moved the approval of the Consent Agenda.  Genny Funk-Unrau seconded the motion.  Approved.  
4. Business Arising from Minutes Business Arising from Minutes 

· Using Becky’s findings – initial responses:  it is nice to see how many programs we have in the downtown.  There were no big surprises.  It would be good to provide this survey to our politicians.  Notes about Healthy Baby and Healthy Start for Mom and Me could be amalgamated.  Members would like a little more time to review the document and respond before hard copies are printed.  Copies will be sent to respondents and made available at our AGM.  Ingrid will complete a PowerPoint using Becky’s presentation to show at the AGM. 
5. New Business
· AGM –June 21 at 1:30 pm.  Location to be determined.  We would like to focus on Becky’s findings.  We could also launch the new Books 4 Babies at AGM.  The focus of this AGM would be our own work. 
· Executive committee members - nominations for Chair, Vice-chair, and 2 members at large are welcome.  Nominate yourself or someone else who regularly attends meetings.  A short bio should be sent to Ingrid by Wednesday, May 10, to vote on at the May 17 meeting (ratified at the AGM in June). 
6. Committee Updates 

· Executive – considered the current Terms of Reference and discussed whether we should think about using a different process for meetings (other than Robert’s Rules).  Also considered grants and how to fit in what has come out of Becky’s findings.   
· Literacy – the committee will meet to talk about grants in June and begin planning for Family Literacy day.   
· Books 4 Babies Ad Hoc Committee – should be able to bring mock-up of the new book to C of C meeting.  
· Resources – WGM facilitator meeting focusing on crafts appropriate to this physical activity program. 
· Newsletter – a new issue will be available in May.  Suggestions are welcome.  We could list summer parks, summer programs and activities.  An interview the Orioles Healthy Baby for the front page would be a good way to promote that program.    We could also highlight that free National Parks passes are available (Lower Fort Garry) 
7. Correspondence 
· Research – inviting participants to talk about preparing people for parenting
· Healthy Child invitation to consultation - Newcomer Education Cradle to Careers: Taking Action! Lea will attend on behalf of the coalition.
· Bookmates – invitation to select the workshop we would like to host this year.  The Literacy committee will discuss this further.
8. Announcements and/or Emerging Issues
· Note about Debbie Nikiel – Lea was at the funeral.  Ingrid spoke with the Principal at Greenway to offer condolences as well as any support we could offer.  It was suggested that we could take a moment to acknowledge Debbie’s work at our AGM.  
· WRHA – Orioles Healthy Baby site needs promotion.  WRHA Immunization programs are starting in May.
· ACE – completed blanket exercise training.  Second facilitation program will be coming, perhaps in May.  Hand drum making workshop – April 22.  See website (http://www.aboriginalcircleofeducators.ca/ ) for details.
· Thrive’s WHAM – men’s programming.  Stan is also beginning work with justice/correctional services – CFS information, parenting programs, housing supports, mental health and addictions, PDEP for dads.  
· West End Commons – rental space is available at West End Commons.

· WFP – trying to send out calendar earlier and more widely.  Their last set of parenting workshops before summer starts next week.  

· Thrive – parenting programs are starting after Easter.  CFS “pre course” may run for agencies. Annual Summer kick off is June 30 at Sr. Mac playground.  
· Klinic – offers crisis counseling skills training.  

9. Next C4F Meeting: 
Wednesday, May 17, 2017 at 1:30 p.m.  
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